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CURSILLO NEWSLETTER OF THE DIOCESE OF BELLEVILLE   

 

September 2019     New Website:  www.BellevilleCursillo.org 

 

 

 

May God, the source of our hope, fill your hearts with peace as you believe in Him.  Romans 15:13 

 

We all have those times in our lives when things just seem to be in turmoil, or we are preoccupied over 

some conflict or task that seems to use up too much of our energy.  In a fast-paced world, where taking 

time to slow down isn’t in keeping with meeting the demands of the day, turmoil and conflict can take 

hold of our daily agendas.  It is in these times when we need an example of a disciple at peace, a 

witness of trust.  We have such an example in Mary.  Her heart was filled with peace as she put her 

total trust in God. 

   

The Second Vatican Council teaches us that Mary, “While leading an ordinary life among men, one 

filled with family concerns and labors, she was always, and constantly united to her Son, and 

cooperated singularly with the work of the Savior in a manner altogether special.” (Decree on the 

Apostolate of the Laity, No 4.) 

 

In this Marian month of October, we turn to Our Lady of the Rosary for her constant help and source 

of peace.  The rosary gives us a quick study on the Gospel of Christ, and a reminder of who brought 

God’s saving grace to the world.  In her life she was at peace in her unwavering care and devotion to 

her Son, even at the foot of the cross—without question, that’s peace in time of turmoil and conflict!  

Let us never cease asking for her intercession to the one who is the Prince of Peace.  There’s Palanca 

in every bead.  

  

De Colores! 

 

Deacon Wayne 

 

THE EVANGELIZER 

FROM THE SPIRITUAL DIRECTOR  DEACON WAYNE WEILER 
 

http://www.bellevillecursillo.org/
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In the last Evangelizer, I mentioned new guidance being downward directed to the Cursillo Movement 

by Eduardo Bonin and his staff in Mallorca.  These updates are aimed at aligning the US Cursillo with 

the original Cursillo concepts put in place 50 years ago, which was to bring people closer to God 

through mutual support and friendship.    We appreciate how this strikes a sensitive cord with many of 

us who are very passionate about Cursillo.  We have had long and thoughtful conversations in the 

School of Leaders and Secretariat meetings concerning how to handle these issues. Some parts of the 

Weekend have been deemphasized or eliminated in favor of increased time or emphasis on other parts.  

For example, we will no longer have a Cursillo theme and poster.  Cursillo is the theme and the poster 

is the same picture of Jesus that is in the office of Eduardo Bonin.   The Weekend will now allow more 

time for spiritual direction and reflection.  Plans to meet and know candidates prior to the Cursillo will 

be made.  Candidates will become Cursillistas and receive their crosses earlier in the Weekend to 

emphasize that we are all Cursillistas and one body in Christ.  Cheryl Rajski, the Rectora for the next 

Women’s Cursillo, which will be held October 24-27, 2019, at the King’s House, has been leading the 

effort to identify the new Step-by-Step procedures and how to include them in the Cursillo Weekend 

Schedule and activities.    

 

At the local level, we are in the process of moving the Weekends from the spring to the fall. Relocation 

to the fall was made because support from priests and deacons during Lent and Easter has been 

increasingly difficult.  This move has received strong support by nearly everyone.  As a part of the 

change in season, we also have considered a change in venue from ASC Ruma to the King’s House.  

We currently have Cursillos scheduled at both the King’s House and at ASC Ruma for the fall of 2020.  

Terry Kostel, the Three-Day Chair, and I have had some very positive discussions with the ASC 

Leadership in Ruma about hosting our Cursillos.  They have offered some good suggestions on how 

we can better use their facilities.  In addition, the feedback from the Women’s Cursillo, which will be 

held at the King’s House this October, will help to finalize the decision on location.  The Cursillo 

Weekend venue is still an open issue that will require further discussion.  

    

 I ask the entire Cursillo community to keep an open mind.  The road ahead has been well thought out 

and approached with caution and should have a positive effect on our Cursillo program in the future.   

 

Love, Joy, Peace, and De Colores! 

 

Bob McCormack 

 

 

 

 

           

 

FROM THE LAY DIRECTOR  ROBERT MCCORMACK 
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October...probably the most prayer-full month on our calendar - Month of the Holy Rosary, Pro-life 

month, with a 40-day Rosary Novena for Life, and now we have a Cursillo Weekend on the 

schedule..... 

 

We have so MUCH to pray about that we CANNOT afford to slack off about these important issues 

including, of course, all the personal intentions we carry close to our hearts... 

 

What is it that we are told when we are welcomed into the Cursillo family?  “Christ is counting on 

you.”  And our reply....  “And I on Him.”  Well....CAN He count on you to be praying for these things 

that are close to HIS Heart? 

 

Make this month a time to really dig into your prayer life, bringing every spoken and unspoken need 

and desire to Our Sweet Lord.  And you know what… you CAN count on Him!!! 

 

And if ALL the items seem to be too much, focus on the one closest to your heart and offer all your 

prayers for that....God WILL hear you! 

 

God IS good....ALL the time! 

 

De Colores, and Blessings! 

 

Bobbi 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PALANCA BOBBI SCHAEFER 
 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcatholicnewstt.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2019%2F01%2Fpeople-praying.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fcatholicnewstt.com%2Findex.php%2F2019%2F01%2F13%2Falive-in-christ%2Fpeople-praying%2F&docid=x_ktROKl3R3UBM&tbnid=mz5vmSxk-7IicM%3A&vet=12ahUKEwj76oH7l_vkAhUKJzQIHV3WD-g4ZBAzKGEwYXoECAEQaQ..i&w=4512&h=3000&bih=821&biw=1739&q=picture%20of%20people%20praying&ved=2ahUKEwj76oH7l_vkAhUKJzQIHV3WD-g4ZBAzKGEwYXoECAEQaQ&iact=mrc&uact=8
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Through the guidance of the Holy Spirit, a second Women’s Cursillo Weekend will convene at King’s 

House Retreat Center in Belleville, October 24-27, 2019, a first for Belleville Cursillo.  Sixteen women 

are registered for the weekend, but we are able to accommodate more women on this weekend.  It is 

preferred that applications be submitted by October 10, 2019, for planning purposes; however, 

applications will be accepted as long as space is available.  Please pray that additional candidates will 

come forward, and also pray for an inspiring Weekend for the new Cursillistas and the ministry team. 

“Make a friend, be a friend, bring a friend to Christ.”   

For information on the 2020 Men’s and Women’s Cursillo Weekends please refer to the Lay Director’s 

article found earlier in this publication.  

 

Sponsors, please pay special attention to the following points to expedite your candidate’s application.  

It is your responsibility to: 

• Review the application with your candidate to assure all questions have been answered before 

submission to the Precursillo Chair. 

• Submit applications, deposits, and sponsor commitment forms together as a packet to the 

Precursillo Chair.  The candidate cannot be confirmed until all these items have been received. 

• Support your candidates throughout the Precursillo and Cursillo periods. 

• Assist your candidates to successfully transition into the Fourth Day. 

• Stay in contact with your friend throughout their Fourth Day journey. 

 

The application and sponsor commitment forms can be found later in this publication and are also available 

online at www.bellevillecursillo.org.  If you have questions, you may contact me, Laura Veach, via email at 

laura.sings.4@gmail.com or by phone at 618-233-3062 (H) or 618-972-3062 (C).  Please leave a message 

and I will return your call.   

Our Lady of Guadalupe, Patron of the Americas, Pray for us. 

St. Paul, Patron of Cursillo, Pray for us. 

De Colores!     

Laura Veach 

 

 

 

PRECURSILLO LAURA VEACH 
 

http://www.bellevillecursillo.org/
mailto:laura.sings.4@gmail.com
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Hello, fellow Cursillistas!  

 

We had a wonderful Day of Recollection on September 22 at Saint Peter’s Cathedral in Belleville as 

we celebrated the 75th Anniversary of the Cursillo Movement.  Special thanks to our musicians for 

leading our songs of praise and thanksgiving.  Our focus was on the Spiritual Testimony of our 

founder, Eduardo Bonnin and aligning our Belleville Cursillo with the original Cursillo in Mallorca, 

Spain.  Four rollos were presented: Precursillo, Cursillo, and Postcursillo (the three parts of the Step-

by-Step process), and Foundational Charism of the Cursillo Movement. 

 

Foundational Charism of the Cursillo Movement:  A charism is a spiritual gift or talent granted by God 

to the recipient not primarily for his own sake but for the benefit of others “in order to perfect the 

saints for a work of ministry, for building up the body of Christ.”  The recipient of the Cursillo charism 

was Eduardo Bonnin.  Cursillo has been officially recognized as a Catholic Movement.  (Movements 

in the Catholic Church are groups of church members following a specific spirituality given to them by 

their founders.)  1n 1998, Saint Pope John Paul II invited all Movements to return to their roots and 

discern the mentality of their founders.  US. Cursillo has been working on “returning to our roots” for 

the past 20 years, culminating in the publishing of the spiritual testimony of Eduardo Bonnin’s Step-

by-Step documentation of the Cursillo Movement. 

 

Precursillo:  The Cursillo in Christianity Movement is based upon friendship.  Cursillo is a witness of 

Christ offering His friendship.  Everything that we are called to be in Cursillo is through friendship 

with others.  When speaking of Precursillo, we initially think of those people who can, who should, or 

who should not live the experience of Cursillo.  The first point of reflection in Precursillo needs to be 

directed to sponsors: those Cursillistas who invite others to live the Cursillo experience.  Equally 

important is the group of leaders who will serve in the Cursillo. The witness of the sponsors and the 

leaders who organize the Cursillo are extremely important in the Precursillo.  The witness of those who 

invite, and the work of the leaders are like that of the sower. The sower prepares the ground and takes 

care of the seed.  The seed will produce fruit if it falls on fertile ground. This work of the sower is of 

crucial importance.  There is a renewed emphasis on sponsors and their critical role in Cursillo. 

 

Three-Day Cursillo:  There will be a few changes in how we execute the actual weekend.  But it’s 

worth noting that most of the things that we have done in the past will stay the same.  For example, 

there are still 15 rollos…but there are a few minor differences within a few of them.  Perhaps the most 

POSTCURSILLO  JOHN AND BERNADETTE CHARLTON 
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significant update to the weekend is a simplified schedule.  Giving new Cursillistas more freedom and 

more time to reflect is being emphasized.  Closing has also been adapted a bit.  Our Rectora for our 

next Women’s Weekend in October, Cheryl Rajski, has spent months pouring over this new guide and 

preparing the way for this event. 

 

Postcursillo:  Postcursillo is meant to continue the process begun during the Cursillo … that of being 

converted and living out what is fundamental for being a Christian.  We are to renew, accelerate and 

continue our conversion, and consequently provide a continuous transformation of the environments of 

our lives.  Two specific tools were developed to ensure the success of Postcursillo: Group Reunion and 

Ultreya. Group Reunion is a continuation of one’s living and sharing the love of God and neighbor 

through friendship.  Cursillos are made so that there will be people who can make Group Reunions.  

Sponsors are responsible for placing new Cursillistas in Group Reunions where the tripod of piety, 

study and action are carried out. 

 

It is great to sponsor and bring people to the Weekend, but if we don’t continue the friendship after the 

Weekend, we leave them high and dry and their environments may remain unchanged.  Pope Francis in 

his book, “Joy of the Gospel,” encourages us to express our energy and joy when we evangelize in 

order to bring others to the Joy of the Gospel.  Pope Francis reinforces the path of friendship, “this 

ardent desire for friendship with God” and tells us “it is about going out, but without fatigue, towards 

extending the relations of friendship, which can result in evangelizing the faraway.” 

 

There will be two very special Fourth Day events on Sunday, October 27: 

 

Mañanitas 

Las Mañanitas is a Spanish folk song.  In the Cursillo tradition, it is sung as an early morning serenade 

to the new cursillistas on the last day of the Cursillo.   Mañanitas has been an essential part of Cursillo 

for over fifty years and is being reintroduced to the US Cursillo Movement.  This is a wonderful form 

of Palanca from our Fourth Day to our newest Cursillistas, providing an experience that most new 

Cursillistas will remember forever.  Our Fourth Day community will gather in the parking lot at the 

King’s House at 7:10 a.m. on Sunday morning and will process to the chapel while singing.  Music 

will be provided.  Please come dressed in bright, Cursillo colors! 

 

Closing of the Belleville Women’s Cursillo #42 

Please meet in the parking lot at King’s House by 4:40 p.m.  The stewards will guide you to the side 

door of the chapel.  There is no need to bring any food or beverages as sandwiches and drinks will be 

provided.  All you need to bring is your spirit of charity and hearty appetite!   

If you are in need of joining or starting a Group Reunion, your sponsor should be able to assist you.  

However, we are also here for you.  We can be reached at charltonba23@gmail.com or (402) 578-

5198.  De Colores!                     

John and Bernadette Charlton/Postcursillo Chairpersons  

(402) 578-5198        

charltonba23@gmail.com. 

mailto:charltonba23@gmail.com
mailto:charltonba23@gmail.com
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We have learned some new words in School of Leaders this summer!  It IS a School, right?   

 

One of those words is “Mañanitas!”  Another word we knew before, but failed to appreciate, is 

“Charism.”  Now, why are these words important?  The Cursillo Movement in our Diocese is 

changing for the better – to reshape our Fourth Day to fit the original “Charism” of Eduardo 

Bonin - the gifts he was given by the Grace of God, and the gifts he shared with the Church in the 

Cursillo Movement about 75 years ago.  To meet his original vision, we are adapting our Three-Day 

Weekend, our Precursillo and Postcursillo in compliance with guidance from the National Cursillo 

Secretariat.  It is eye-opening to see how much deeper and more meaningful our Movement can be – 

beyond candlelight dinners and stand-up art critics! 

 

So . . .  “Mañanitas?”  (Midwestern pronunciation:  mon -ya- nee- tas)  You’ll just have to pay 

attention and join the Fourth Day in an early morning (rooster-crowing early!) serenade to our newest 

Cursillistas on Sunday, October 27, at 7:10 a.m. at King’s House Retreat Center.  We’ve never 

tried this before, but, believe it or not, this is a part of the Weekend that impressed Mr. Bonin as part of 

the Charism of Cursillo.  Watch your “PrayersRequested” emails for details. 

 

Our School of Leaders will meet on October 8, and November 12, 2019, at 7 p.m. at St. Joseph’s 

Parish in Freeburg, IL.   Please join your fellow Leaders in these challenges!   

 

Romans 1: 12: “What I mean is that both you and I will be helped at the same time, you by my faith 

and I by yours.” 

 

De Colores and Peace! 

 

John I Schaberg 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OF LEADERS JOHN SCHABERG 
 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fi.ytimg.com%2Fvi%2FBL_cDdLwV9c%2Fmaxresdefault.jpg&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DBL_cDdLwV9c&docid=7qxEXu2bMGF2CM&tbnid=o34gEHxVF2bpXM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwjWpd3Bm_vkAhUOi6wKHVYaCVUQMwisASgwMDA..i&w=1280&h=720&bih=821&biw=1739&q=picture%20of%20Man%CC%83anitas&ved=0ahUKEwjWpd3Bm_vkAhUOi6wKHVYaCVUQMwisASgwMDA&iact=mrc&uact=8
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Men & Women’s Friendship Group / Meets each Wednesday evening at 7:30 PM at member’s 

house: Contact Bob McCormack, (618) 277-3709; McCormack3000@gmail.com 

Women’s Friendship Group / Meets 1st and 3rd Saturday at 8:30-10:00 AM in the Parish Center at St 

John’s - Smithton: Contact Julie Weber, (618)-444-2894; weber-julie@sbcglobal.net or Linda Bagsby, 

(618)-960-1023; lbagsby@gmail.com 

Men’s Friendship Group / Meets each Tuesday evening at 6:30 PM at member’s house:  Contact 

Garry Range, (618)-401-9677; g.range@charter.net  

Men & Women’s Friendship Group / Meets at St. Augustine of Canterbury rectory in Belleville after 

the Tuesday 6:30 PM Novena Mass on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday:  Contact Paula Sobol (484)-574-3272; 

psobol07@aol.com  

Women’s Friendship Group / Meets at Coffee with Christ Cafe, 6 Wade Square, at Lebanon Ave and 

Sherman in Belleville at 9:15 AM on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday:  Contact Phyllis Lange, 618-213-6391  

Women’s Friendship Group / Meets at the "Sisterless House" (old convent) at St. Joseph's Parish in 

Freeburg at 7:00 PM, Tuesday evenings:  Contact Bernadette Charlton, 402-578-5198; 

charltonba23@gmail.com 

Men’s Friendship Group / Meets at Frank Lill’s house, 905 Meadow Brook Drive, Freeburg at 1:00 

PM Thursday afternoons:  Contact John Charlton, 703-868-6419; charltonje23@gmail.com 

Murphysboro Friendship Group / Meets at Antoinette “Toni” Martie’s house, 200 Marlyn Lane, 

Murphysboro at 4:30 PM, Thursdays:  Contact Toni Martie, 618-319-0212 

NOTE:  Additional Friendship Group’s points of contact will be posted in future Evangelizers as 

information is received.  Please send your Friendship Group’s points of contacts’ information, 

including meeting day of week and type of group (men or women or both) to Kent Jeanneret; 

jeannerk@charter.net. 

 

 

Note that prayer requests are distributed, once per day, by one email address, 

(PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org).  A different email address is used to request prayers. 

 

To request prayers that will be distributed via email to all Belleville Diocesan Cursillistas, please 

send to the following email address: 

CursilloRequestedPrayers@gmail.com 
CursilloRequestedPrayers@gmail.com is read late each day.  All prayer requests from this email 

address are gathered into one email and sent via PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org.  We are 

allowed one mass distribution email per day.  (Note that any prayer requests sent to 

PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org may be missed or not sent in a timely fashion.) 

 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS BY EMAIL 
 

LOOKING FOR A FRIENDSHIP GROUP REUNION? 
 

mailto:g.range@charter.net
mailto:psobol07@aol.com
mailto:charltonba23@gmail.com
mailto:charltonje23@gmail.com
mailto:jeannerk@charter.net
mailto:PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org
mailto:CursilloRequestedPrayers@gmail.com
mailto:CursilloRequestedPrayers@gmail.com
mailto:PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org
mailto:PrayersRequested@BellevilleCursillo.org
https://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrNCH0hdphZsBQAb52JzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTI0amo1bmJqBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZANjZGQ4MDVhOWRhYjM3YTA0ZDY1NTgxMDM5MjA1ZDU2NARncG9zAzQzNQRpdANiaW5n?.origin=&back=https://images.search.yahoo.com/search/images?p%3Dcursillo%26fr%3Dyfp-t-s%26nost%3D1%26tab%3Dorganic%26ri%3D435&w=300&h=300&imgurl=www.timbartel.com/cimages/palanca.png&rurl=http://www.timbartel.com/cursillo.php&size=25.8KB&name=Grouping&p=cursillo&oid=cdd805a9dab37a04d65581039205d564&fr2=&fr=yfp-t-s&tt=Grouping&b=421&ni=480&no=435&ts=&tab=organic&sigr=115nac8fg&sigb=12tffegps&sigi=115ur1b61&sigt=10812698q&sign=10812698q&.crumb=84i2VIMUQ.b&fr=yfp-t-s
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Cursillo in Christianity 

  

  The start of your journey to grow in piety, study and action  

  

 

+++ FALL 2019 WOMEN’S CURSILLO+++ 

 

Belleville Cursillo  2019 Weekend Date  Application Deadline  

Men’s Cursillo Weekend  XXXX XXXX 

Women’s Cursillo Weekend  October 24 – 27, 2019  October 10, 2019 

  

 

Name      

 

  
                              (Name & Phone number) 

Are you a Catholic, eligible to receive the Sacraments?  

❑ Yes   ❑No  
  
Has the Cursillo Movement been explained to you?    

❑ Yes   ❑No  
  
Has the follow-up program of friendship grouping and 
Ultreya been explained to you?  

❑ Yes   ❑No  

Marital status:  

❑ Single  ❑  Separated/divorced  

❑ Married  ❑  Widowed  
  

If married, is your spouse Catholic? ❑ 

Yes    ❑ No   ❑ na  

Has/will your spouse made a Cursillo?  ❑ Yes    

❑ No   ❑ na  

  

Why do you want to make a Cursillo?     
  

  
  

  
  

Preferred name for your name tag               

Address,  City, State, Zip   
            Type of   
Phone             Employment     
  
E - mail             Sponsor     
  
Parish               Pastor     
  
Age:       Emergency Contact:        
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Please explain any condition that would require special attention such as diet, medication, or physical handicap.    
  

  
  

  

Signed     Date   
  

 Return your completed application with a $50 deposit (non-refundable) to your sponsor for submission to the Pre-

Cursillo Chairperson.   

   Checks are payable to “Cursillo in Christianity”  

  The total cost of the weekend is approximately $225 (the balance can be paid on the weekend).    

Please do not let the cost of the weekend prevent you from attending. 

(You will receive a confirmation e-mail from the Precursillo chairperson with information about the weekend) 
 

  

  

  

Belleville Cursillo website:  www.bellevillecursillo.org  

  

Questions?  Contact Laura Veach, Pre-Cursillo Chairperson – 618.972.3062  

  

http://www.bellevillecursillo.org/
http://www.bellevillecursillo.org/
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Sponsor Guidelines  

  Speak to God about a person before speaking to a person about God   

To be a Sponsor is a privilege, and as such, carries a serious Christian responsibility.  Sponsoring a friend for the 
Cursillo is not a haphazard circumstance.  It should be a deliberate act to bring Jesus Christ into the world.  
Therefore, you must know your candidate and consider the important items below.  

  
GUIDELINES FOR CANDIDATE SELECTION  

 An adult Catholic (18+) who is able to receive the Sacraments and emotionally mature to 

understand the evangelical message and commit to it  

 Able and willing to influence others in a Christian way  

 Be free of unusual stress, e.g., recent loss of a loved one (out of respect for the candidate and in 
courtesy to other attendees)  

CANDIDATE APPLICATION   
 Do not be secretive.  Answer honestly any questions the candidate has about the weekend or the 

movement (with the exception of palanca)  

 Explain the Cursillo 4th Day (Group Reunion and Ultreya) to the candidate  

 The cost of the weekend is $225.  No one will be turned away because of finances. Inform the 

Precursillo chairperson, in confidence, if your candidate is unable to pay for the weekend in full  

 Complete the application with your candidate and mail this completed Sponsor Commitment, the 
Candidate Application, and a $50 (non-refundable) deposit to the Precursillo chairperson.  Note 
that Candidate Applications cannot be accepted without the submission of the Sponsor Commitment 
Form.  

 Shortly after receipt of the application and Sponsor Commitment Form, the Precursillo chairperson 

will e-mail the applicant a confirmation letter with further information about the weekend.  You, as 

the sponsor will receive an e-mail as well.  Check with your candidate that they received the e-mail 

and provide answers to any additional questions.  

IN PREPARATION FOR THE CURSILLO WEEKEND  

 Do palanca (pray and sacrifice) for your candidate  

 Attend the Novena on the dates/time announced at St. Joseph Freeburg   Invite your candidate to 

attend a group reunion and Ultreya (prior to the weekend)  

THE CURSILLO WEEKEND  
 Insure your candidate has transportation to the King’s House in Belleville.  Candidates should not 

drive to the Cursillo site.  

 Continue doing palanca for your candidate and all others attending the weekend  

 Write a palanca letter to your candidate (indicate “Sponsor Letter” on the outside of the envelope) 

and give it to one of the team members prior to the start of the weekend  

 Attend the Sunday evening closing and dinner as announced.  Take your candidate home.    

RESPONSIBILITIES FOLLOWING THE CURSILLO WEEKEND   

 Keep in close contact with your candidate, continuing to show as much interest as you did prior to 

the Cursillo, and encouraging them to persevere in their 4th Day  

 Help your candidate find a sharing group  

 Attend the Cursillo Weekend Reunion with your candidate  

 Accompany your candidate to Ultreya and School of Leaders  
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Sponsor Commitment Form  

Complete the sponsor commitment form and mail with your candidate’s completed application and $50 

deposit to Laura Veach, 4 Zinnia Drive, Belleville, IL  62221. 

Upon receipt, a letter will be sent to your candidate with information about the weekend.  And you will 

receive a letter with a reminder about a Palanca letter for your candidate, their transportation to and  
from King’s House, and your support of your candidate beyond the 3-day weekend.   

Note that Candidate Applications cannot be accepted without the submission of the Sponsor Commitment Form.  

2019 WOMEN’S CURSILLO WEEKEND 

Belleville Cursillo  2019 Weekend Date  Application Deadline  

Men’s Cursillo Weekend  XXXX XXXX  

Women’s Cursillo   

Weekend  

October 24 – 27, 2019 October 10, 2019  

  

Candidate’s name_____________________________________ How long have you known him/her? _____ 

  

Why do you feel this person is a good candidate?   __________________________________________________ 

______________________________________________________________________________________ 

  
Please complete the following information in regards to you, the sponsor.  

  

Name  ______________________________________     Address, City, State  Zip ____________________ 

_____________________________________________________________________________________   

Home phone ___________________________________  Cell Phone ______________________________ 

E-mail _________________________________________  Parish _________________________________ 

When and where did you start your Cursillo journey? ____________________________________________ 

Are you presently a member of a friendship group?   ❑ Yes    ❑ No      

Are you able to assist your candidate to become part of a friendship group?  ❑ Yes   ❑No       

Are you praying and sacrificing for your candidate?  ❑ Yes   ❑No   

Have you explained post Cursillo to your candidate?  ❑ Yes   ❑No    

Do you plan to attend the closing of the Cursillo weekend?   ❑ Yes   ❑No  

If the candidate is married, have you discussed Cursillo with his/her spouse? ❑ Yes   ❑No  

Have you explained the $50 deposit and total cost of the weekend?  ❑ Yes   ❑No  

(If your candidate cannot afford the weekend, please let us know so other resources may be sought to assist them.)  

Belleville Cursillo website:  www.bellevillecursillo.org  

Questions?  Contact Laura Veach, Pre-Cursillo Chairperson 

laura.sings.4@gmail.com OR 618.972-3062  
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Make a friend.  Be a friend.   Bring that friend to Christ! 

 
 
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Check out the Cursillo Diocese of Belleville Website:  www.BellevilleCursillo.org 

 

Secretariat Meetings 

Watch the Website calendar for meeting times which begin at 7 p.m. at St. Joseph 

Parish, Freeburg, IL, on the last Tuesday of May, July, September, November, 

January, and March. 

School of Leaders 

The School of Leaders is on the second Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. at St. Joseph’s 

in Freeburg.  Contact John Schaberg (618) 420-2670. 

Ultreyas 

Belleville Area:  Monthly on the second Friday at 7:30 p.m. in the Undercroft at St. 

Peter’s Cathedral.  (Entrance on W. Garfield St.)  Contact Jerry Palmisano,            

(618) 581-7705. 

New Athens Area:  Monthly on the third Sunday at 11:15 a.m. at St. Agatha’s Parish 

Center in New Athens.  This is immediately after the 10 am Mass.  Contact Ann 

Haubrich (618) 475-2006. 

Friendship Groupings 

Belleville Cursillo has begun an activity to create a list of all the Friendship 

Groupings in our diocese to make available to Cursillistas.  If you are part of a 

Friendship Group, please send to Kent Jeanneret at jeannerk@charter.net  the 

following information:   name of Friendship Group, meeting times, and location. 

NEWSLETTERS ARE DELIVERED AT NO COST VIA EMAIL.  PLEASE SEND YOUR CORRECT EMAIL 

ADDRESS TO KENT JEANNERET AT JEANNERK@CHARTER.NET   
 
TO RECEIVE ONE MAILED PRINT COPY OF THE NEWSLETTER, SEND $5 WITH POST OFFICE ADDRESS 

TO KENT JEANNERET, 117 JOAN DR., NEW BADEN, IL 62265. 
  

  

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=cursillo+pictures&view=detailv2&&id=5080BBD3AB8651F66F09B72881355C5F1613259E&selectedIndex=2&ccid=A7QRIJ57&simid=608047286817653731&thid=JN.l3yT6b5Sb2ej3COF/vNakA
http://www.bellevillecursillo.org/
mailto:jeannerk@charter.net
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SECRETARIAT MEMBERS 

Deacon Wayne Weiler, Spiritual Director 

206 Papillon Dr., Swansea, IL 62226; (618) 277-3824; wlweiler@gmail.com   

Deacon Ron Tiberi, Assistant Spiritual Director 

1201 Lebanon Ave., Belleville, IL 62221; (618) 233-3500; rjtiberi@gmail.com  

Robert McCormack, Lay Director  

3000 Lebanon Ave., Belleville, IL 62221; (618) 277-3709; McCormack3000@gmail.com                                                

John Schaberg, School of Leaders  

2428 Pro Tour Dr., Belleville, IL 62220; (618) 420-2670; johnischaberg@gmail.com  

Laura Veach, Precursillo   

4 Zinnia Dr., Belleville, IL 62221; (618) 972-3062; laura.sings.4@gmail.com  

Terry Kostel, Cursillo  

2607 Lebanon Ave, Belleville, IL (618) 234-8010; kostel_t@charter.net                             

John and Bernadette Charlton, Postcursillo   

3291 Sugar Lake Drive, Freeburg, IL 62243; (402) 578-5198; charltonba23@gmail.com  

Nancy Myerscough, Secretary  

4501 Elk Meadows Lane, Smithton, IL (618) 235-6309; mrmrsm64@sbcglobal.net  

Anna Feurer, Treasurer  

1200 Cinnamon, Freeburg, IL 62243; (618) 779-1388; anna.feurer@purina.nestle.com  

SECRETARIAT AD HOC COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

Bobbi Schaefer, Publicity   

1042 Stonybrook Dr., O’Fallon, IL 62269; (618) 632-0700; bobbi.schaefer7mm@gmail.com  

Karen Davidson, Palanca  

5447 Robert Ave., St. Louis, MO 63109; (618) 670-8383; kraul16@yahoo.com  

Kent Jeanneret, Newsletter  

117 Joan Dr., New Baden, IL 62265; (618) 531-8855; jeannerk@charter.net 

Tony Gugliotta, Website 

2837 Smokehouse Way, Belleville  , IL 62221; (618)-239-9480; guggang@charter.net  

Sean Nolan, Prayer Requests 

219 Kristina Ct., Mascoutah, IL 62258; (618) 972-5063; sean.nolan@yahoo.com  

Paula Sobol, Prayer Requests 

1433 Christina Dr., Belleville, IL 62226; (484) 574-3272; psobol07@aol.com  
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